
39th Annual Meeting Recap 
 

 
A special thanks to all of our owners that braved the blustery elements on Saturday, 
September 27th to attend our 39th Annual Meeting of the Iron Blosam Owner’s 
Association! The effort was much appreciated!  
 
Among those in attendance, owners had the opportunity to meet with Dave Fields, Vice 
President of Resort Operations who presented a Snowbird Resort update. Some highlights 
included information on: the new Ian Cummings Family/Snowbird partnership, the new 
restaurant and skier services building atop the Aerial Tram, a Four Diamond Cliff Lodge 
renovation, and future renovation of the Snowbird Center. Next, Dave Cowley, Snowbird 
Controller, presented a review of the Owner’s financial status (owners desiring a copy of 
the Independent Auditor’s Financial Report may contact the Iron Blosam Owner Services 
Department to receive a copy). The Ownership in attendance, representing a quorum, 
approved a change to the Amended and Restated Bylaws of the Association establishing 
a specific time period of two years before a retiring board remember can seek re-election 
for another board term and also a provision that sets the presidency of the Board at a 
maximum of two years. Following his review, Harry Stillwell, Chair of the Nominating 
Committee, conducted elections whereby Don Betenson, Board incumbent, was re-
elected to the Iron Blosam Board of Directors. Jim Maxwell, General Manager of the Iron 
Blosam Lodge, then delivered updates on many great improvements and renovations at 
the Lodge including the roof repairs, furniture replacements and ADA compliance 
upgrades. He also presented awards to the following longtime employees: Rachel Hill, 
Owner Services (10 years), Christopher McDonald, Director of Maintenance (10 years), 
Lisa Morey, Director of Housekeeping (20 years), and Mary Baker, Assistant Manager 
(40 years), and congratulated them for their years at the Iron Blosam and Snowbird. 
 
Larry McGill, Iron Blosam Board President, gave the President’s report where he updated 
owners on current events and thanked everyone for their loyalty and support for the 
Association. Larry ended the meeting by reminding the Owners that their participation is 
important and that the Board appreciates the opportunity to hear directly from owners 
with concerns, positive commentary, and suggestions.  
 


